
MARCH 2025 St. Andrew’s
 Messenger
St. Andrew’s United Methodist Church “growing in passion for God, showing compassion to all”
Our Mission: “To make disciples of Jesus Christ, who are growing in passion for God and showing compassion to all, by sharing God’s REPAIRing Love.”
Our Vision: making disciples through:
Radical hospitality
Extravagant generosity
Passionate worship
Authentic witness
Intentional faith development
Risk taking mission

Pastor:  Suzanne Elliott
570-682-3508 (Office)
717-253-1263 (Cell)
e-mail: selliott@susumc.org 

Office Hours and Information:
Secretary – Karen Koppenhaver
Tuesday and Thursday: 
10:00 am - 12:00 pm
Phone – 570-682-3508
office@standrewsvalleyview.org 

Newsletter Articles:
E-mail to the address below:
office@standrewsvalleyview.org

Prayer Chain Contact:
Carole Hepler – 570-682-3301
chelper@comcast.net

St. Andrew’s Web site: www.standrewsvalleyview.org
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Recently the Confirmation Class took a "field trip" upstairs to the Sanctuary. The lesson was about worship - why we do what we do, how we decorate our worship space, what symbols we choose to display to speak to our faith, and what the colors of each season mean.

The conversation turned towards the type of cross in our church. The cross is front and center in the Sanctuary, showing its importance to our faith. In some churches you will find a crucifix (with Jesus hanging on the cross) prominently displayed. Our cross is empty - no Jesus. Why is this?

The reason comes from a point of disagreement about the most important part of our salvation story. The (very) short version of the disagreement centers around whether Jesus' death or resurrection is the defining moment of our faith. One side argues that the death of Jesus, the Lamb of God, became the atoning and eternal sacrifice for our sins. The other side argues that the story is not over until the resurrection which proclaims the power of life over death. Something to ponder!

During the season of Lent we once again tell our most important story - that Jesus died for us AND rose again on the third day. This is the central story of our faith. Each new retelling carries the promise that someone new will find love, grace, and forgiveness. Even if you have heard this story many, many times, the Holy Spirit can give you a new insight that you have never had before. It is my hope that you will take every opportunity this Lenten season to draw closer to Jesus Christ.

Together on the journey,
~Pastor Suzanne
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MARCH
MISSION OF THE MONTH
UWIF
A CALL TO PRAYER and SELF-DENIAL
The Call to Prayer and Self-Denial began more than 125 years ago as a prayerful way to study, pray, and then give sacrificially to better the lives of others. Each year, the Call to Prayer and Self-Denial Offering supports a United Women in Faith (UWIF) program. The theme for 2025 is Bold Women Transforming Communities. Our gifts will go around the world to support bold women uplifting and empowering one another and will be used to support international economic development and microenterprise projects, vocational training, and life skills projects by our UWIF sisters around the world.
UWIF has Regional Missionaries who serve in Africa, Asia and Latin America. For example, in Peru, one of the most important historic fights from our UWIF foremothers was to educate women and girls. This bold initiative began at the end of the 19th century when girls were only allowed to study up to the third grade. After many years of hard work, schools and universities opened their hands, doors, and hearts to welcome women and girl students. Methodist schools opened and promoted educational opportunities for all subjects to all people. However, the challenge to educate girls in Peru remained up to the 1960’s. There was a very high rate of female illiteracy. In response to this social demand, the Methodist Women’s Federation of Peru offered literacy classes to the women of Lima, Peru. The education of women and girls in Peru continues to this day. Besides enabling schools, women and girls teach and learn handicraft skills, financial literacy, and small business skills from and with one another. 
All offerings may be placed in the Mission of The Month container. Checks are to be made out to – United Methodist Women and placed in the container by the offering plates.
As God’s people, we are called to give generously to help others. The Apostle Paul reminds us in 2 Corinthians 8:12 that all gifts are acceptable when given with a willing and eager heart.
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Be sure to check out the Lent flier which includes: Wednesday night Ministerium worship, Thursday morning Bible Studies, and Saturday morning Lent breakfasts. The flier is available in print form in the Narthex and church office or on our website and Facebook page.
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THE UPPER ROOM
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The March/April devotional will take us on a journey this Lent.  Ash Wednesday on March 5 will be the starting date.  There will be 40 days of preparation before Jesus' Resurrection. The daily scripture, prayer, and readings will guide us. Please pick up your copy that is available at each entrance.
Draw closer to God this season.
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The Zion Evangelical Congregational Church will have a program and luncheon on Saturday, March 29, 2025. The doors will be open at 8:30 AM and drinks will be provided. The 9:00 AM program will feature "Friends of the Heart" presenting the theme "Closets".  A free luncheon will be served at 12:00.
Please register on the Sign-up Sheet in the Fellowship Hall by Sunday, March 9.
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UWIF 2024 HONORARIUM DONATIONS
Donations were given in honor of:

Major Jennifer Renninger - Schuylkill Hope Center for Victims of Domestic Violence
$50 
Chaplain Glenn R. Scheib – Helping Harvest - $50  
Rev. David Wagner – Lakeland Child Evangelism - $50 
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[bookmark: _Hlk191545615]Once again this year our District is collecting Peanut Butter to bless local families and food pantries. Peanut butter is one of the most frequently requested items by food banks because it is kid-friendly, shelf-stable, and protein-rich. It is a tasty, versatile, and nutrient-dense food. "Non peanut" butters such as sunflower butter are also appreciated due to nut allergies.

You can bring your peanut butter to church from March 9 to April 13. We will keep a count of our donations. The District-wide goal is 6,075 jars.
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Community Service Night for Grades 9-12
March 25    5:00-7:30pm
We will host one more Community Service Night for high school youth this spring. We are once again partnering with Mission Central to create kits. Most of the items will come from Mission Central but we are asked to collect a few items for (60) Cleaning Buckets:

Pump (non-aerosol, 4-9 oz) Air Freshener - 60 needed
Large Black Trash Bags (24 per bucket)-1,440 needed
Flat Green Scouring Pads (5 per bucket)- 300 needed
Work Gloves - 60 pairs needed

We will also be providing dinner. Watch the bulletin or see Dan Wagner for further details.

To donate supplies, please see Pastor Suzanne by March 20.




IGNITE Children’s Ministry      SPRING 2025
St. Andrew’s UMC, Valley View
Preschool -Grade 5    Please RSVP attendance
Growing in Christ
March 6 &13          6:00-7:30pm
Let’s plant some seeds and watch them grow!
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Our Greatest Story – Easter
Sunday, April 13      1:00-3:00pm
Join us as we tell the story of Jesus’ Resurrection with music, crafts, games, snack, and drama
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St. John’s Emergency Food Closet
Thank you so much for all your donations of money and food items to the food closet.  Your donations are put to good use for the people in the Tri-Valley area who need help on getting enough to feed their families.  This program of 43 years continues to go on due to your generosity.  Thanks again for all you do to keep our program going.  God bless you all!

Hegins Area Ambulance Association, Inc.
Thank you so much for your generous donation.  We truly appreciate your support to provide emergency medical services to our communities.  Thank you again for your support! (Note:  This was our donation from our 2024 Thanksgiving Day meal).




Caitlin’s Smiles
Thank you for your generous donation of craft kits (value $300).  Your gift allows us to put smiles on the faces of children in hospitals and specialty pediatric clines across the region.  Since 2004, Caitlin’s Smiles has been putting smiles on the faces of children facing chronic or life-threatening conditions by encouraging them to focus on creative arts activities.  Over two million children in area hospitals have received craft kits.  With your help we can keep smiles on faces of children.  Thank you for your support. (Note:  This was from the fall Community Service Nights for our TV High School Students).
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It’s taken some time to process the right words to describe how we are feeling in the passing of our sweet mother/wife, Barbara.  We feel the love of God and His church at work to carry us on to a new way of living.  We are so grateful to the St. Andrew’s women and monetary contribution to have a light fare gathering during Barbara’s celebration of life.  Thank you to the many friends who sent love, cards, food, flowers, and support.  We are so very blessed to have this strong church community standing by us.  Stacy, Tori, Lamar, Kaitlyn, Brooke, and Avery.

****************
We want to thank you for your kindness and support during Bruce’s illness and since his passing.  You can’t imagine how much it meant to us during these difficult years.  God bless you all!  Kathy and Stephanie.


[image: ]


Nursing Home – Group Home
Assisted Living – Rehab (family)

Randy Snyder 
Vanessa Weaver

Schuylkill Manor
1000 Schuylkill Manor Road
Pottsville PA  17901
Tillie Wolfgang

Pottsville Nursing & Rehab
420 Pulaski Drive
Pottsville, PA  17901
Gail Bowman

Providence Place, Pine Grove
24 Hikes Hollow Road 
Pine Grove, PA 17963
Ella Artz, Marilyn Herb, Dolores Stutzman, Larry Wetzel

Tremont Health & Rehab Center
44 Donaldson Road
Tremont, PA 17981
Jo Ann Shade, Roger Schwalm
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Chaplain Glenn R. Scheib
95-957 Wikao Street
Mililani, HI 96789

Rev. David Wagner
7517 S. 950 W-92
North Manchester, IN 46962
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Major Jennifer Renninger
512 American Legion
Pine Grove, PA 17963
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	MARCH 2025

	Sun
	Mon
	Tue
	Wed
	Thu
	Fri
	Sat

	 Blessed be the God and Father of our Lord Jesus Christ! According to his great mercy, he has caused us to be born again to a living hope through the resurrection of Jesus Christ from the dead                         1 Peter 1:3 
	 1

	2




	3
6:15pm – Men’s Chorus

7:00pm – Chancel Choir
	4

	5
7:00pm - Ash Wednesday Service
St. Andrew’s

	6
6:00pm - 7:30pm - IGNITE


	7



	8
7:00am - Lenten Breakfast

	 9
 Daylight Savings   Time
 
	10
6:15pm – Men’s Chorus
7:00pm – Chancel Choir
	11 
6:00pm – Legion Meeting
6:30pm – Trustees
7:30pm – Ad. Board

	12
7:00pm - Lenten Service
St. Paul’s UCC, Sacramento
	13
10:00am – Lenten Bible Study
10:00am – Sr. Citizens
11:30am – 1:30pm  Office Hours
	14  

	 15
7:00am - Lenten Breakfast

	16


	17      
St. Patrick’s Day
	18
1:00pm – UWIF
	19
7:00pm - Lenten Service
Barry Salem UMC, Ashland
	20
10:00am – Lenten Bible Study
11:30am – 1:30pm  Office Hours
	21
	22
7:00am - Lenten Breakfast

	23
	24 
6:15pm – Men’s Chorus
7:00pm – Chancel Choir
	25
5:00pm – Community Service Night
	26
7:00pm - Lenten Service
St. James Lutheran, Pitman
	27
10:00am – Lenten Bible Study
10:00am – Sr. Citizens
11:30am – 1:30pm  Office Hours
	28
	29
7:00am - Lenten Breakfast




	30



	31
6:15pm – Men’s Chorus
7:00pm – Chancel Choir
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[bookmark: _heading=h.tyjcwt][bookmark: _heading=h.8ohxgrx36p3s][bookmark: _heading=h.x0xh9rhw0amf]Notes:
SUNDAY WORSHIP – 9:00 am    SUNDAY SCHOOL – 10:30 am
OFFICE HOURS – Tuesday & Thursday – 10:00 am – 12:00 pm (See times on calendar)
BULLETIN DEADLINE – Thursday – 9:00 am
NEWSLETTER DEADLINE – Third Friday of Month
* Watch bulletin for changes.


St. Andrew’s U.M. Church
PO Box 221					    
Valley View, PA  17983									    
 *Address Service Requested
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ST. ANDREW’S U.M. CHURCH
“S.A.M.”
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